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Brazosport ISD Annual Child Nutrition Acknowledgement 
  

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

Welcome to BISD!  Child Nutrition is excited to provide meal services to your family.  It is important that 
all students enrolled in Brazosport ISD including (Pre K and EE) fill out a new Free & Reduced meal 
application each year.  If you feel you may qualify for assistance; please include all children in the 
household on the same application to ensure everyone receives benefits.  The NEW application for school 
year 20-21 will be available after July 15, 2020. 
 

For fast processing and online notifications about your eligibility, please visit www.schoolcafe.com and 
select Brazosport ISD.  Applications must be complete to be processed.   
 

If you receive SNAP benefits, you will qualify for meal assistance.  It is important to have your EDG# 
available when completing the application.  Please remember application processing can take up to 10 
business days.  How will I know if my application has been processed?  A letter will be mailed to you or 
you can look online at www.schoolcafe.com.  If you haven’t received notification after 10 business days 
please contact Stephanie Perez (979)730-7110 x 1.  You are responsible for any charges accumulated 
during time the application is being processed.   We encourage online applications for faster processing 
and we suggest that you complete the application prior to the first day of school to avoid any unnecessary 
charges. 
 

To comply with state and federal regulations, BISD’s charge policy for meal accounts is as follows:  
 

In all schools (K-12), child nutrition allows students to charge for a grace period of ten breakfast and ten 
lunch meals once their meal account is exhausted of all funds. After a grace period of ten meals the student 
may be provided with an alternate meal.  Before an alternate meal is provided; the District will make at 
least three attempts to contact the parent of, or person standing in parental relation to the student to notify 
them that the student’s account is exhausted of all funds.  
 

At the time of registration students should be reminded by the registrar or campus designee to bring 
money for meals purchased at school. Money for meals is necessary even if a free and reduced meal 
application is completed until the time the application is processed and approved by Child Nutrition 
personnel.  The Campus may establish procedures, including separate accounts to assist when student 
balances are negative.  
 
 

If we can further assist you in any way, please contact Stephanie Perez, Free and Reduced Specialist, at 
979-730-7110 ext. 1 or Stephanie.perez@brazosportisd.net. 
 

  
Thank You, 
Child Nutrition Services 
 
 
In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and 
institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior 
civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA. 
Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the 
Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at 
(800) 877-8339. Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English.  To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program 
Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide 
in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by:  (1)     mail: U.S. 
Department of Agriculture, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;  (2)     fax: (202) 690-7442; or  (3)    email: 
program.intake@usda.gov.  This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 
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